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ITEM 5.03.     AMENDMENTS TO ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION OR BYLAWS;
               CHANGE IN FISCAL YEAR
----------     --------------------------------------------------

On October 18, 2006, the Board of Directors of Amaru, Inc. (the "Registrant")
determined that it was in the best interest of the Registrant to change its
Bylaws to increase the maximum number of directors from three (3) to six (6).
Section 2, Article III of the Registrant's Bylaws has been amended to read:

         Section 2. NUMBER OF DIRECTORS. The number of directors which shall
constitute the whole Board shall not be less than one (1) nor more than six (6).
The maximum or minimum number of directors shall be set by the Board of
Directors pursuant to and subject to the provisions of Section 78.115 of the
Nevada Revised Statutes.

The previous section 2 of Article III read:

         Section 2. NUMBER OF DIRECTORS. The number of directors which shall
constitute the whole Board shall not be less than one (1) nor more than three
(3), except in cases where all the shares of the corporation are owned
beneficially and of record by one (1) or two (2) stockholders, the number of
directors may be less than three (3) but not less than the number of
stockholders. The exact number of authorized directors shall initially be two
(2) until changed, within the limits specified above, by a bylaw amending this
section, duly adopted by the Board of Directors. The maximum or minimum number
of directors cannot be changed, nor can a fixed number be substituted for the
maximum and minimum numbers, except by a duly adopted amendment to the articles
of incorporation or by an amendment to this bylaw duly approved by a majority of
the outstanding shares entitled to vote.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act or 1934,
the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

Dated: October 18, 2006                       AMARU, INC.

                                             By: /s/ Colin Binny
                                                 -------------------------------
                                                 Colin Binny
                                                 President
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